
At the workshop of the Town Board of the Town of Elmira, Chemung County, New York held 

Tuesday, May 9, 2023 at 7:00pm at 1255 West Water Street, Elmira, NY, there were present: 

 

Supervisor:  Ann Gerould 

Deputy Supervisor Ron Allison 

Councilmember: Scott Bush 

Councilmember: Albert Lucarelli 

Councilmember Thomas Milliken 

 

Others present 

Town Clerk- Tammy Stein 

Town Attorney- Scott Moore 

 

Supervisor Gerould called the workshop to order at 7:00pm and lead attendees in the Pledge of 

Allegiance 

 

Supervisor Gerould stated she would like to add Pickleball under discussion to the agenda for 

tonight’s meeting  

 

Supervisor Gerould introduced Christine Cook who attended the meeting to discuss the WINK 

foundation. Mrs. Cook spoke with the board regarding a Cancer walk that the foundation would 

like to hold in the Town of Elmira in the Fall of 2024. The board agreed to discuss this further 

with the foundation when more information comes available in the planning process.  

 

 Discussion 

Supervisor Gerould asked Town Clerk Stein to speak regarding the Tennis courts as she has been 

in communication with the Company. Town Clerk Stein stated that she spoke with Mr. Duffy 

from Super Seal Sealcoating Company and did the appropriate paperwork needed. Mr. Duffy is 

looking into doing the project in August or after the tournaments in September. He and Town 

Clerk Stein will communicate in the upcoming month to have specific dates the courts will be 

once Mr. Duffy finalizes a few things on his end.  

 

Supervisor Gerould and the board spoke regarding the basketball courts. They decided that at 

this time no further action will be taken. The board asked that more data be collected regarding 

the usage of the courts and this will be revisited at a later date. The board discussed the 

comments from the April 17th meeting and discussed a possible task force utilizing those that 

stated they’d be willing to help with upkeep costs, pick up and other ways. This will be discussed 

further at a later date.  

 

Attorney Moore spoke stating that he attended a solar workshop and that he and code 

enforcement officer Crandall will be working to update an ordinance regarding solar fields.  

 

Councilmember Lucarelli spoke in regards to a complaint he received with people using the 

tennis courts to play pickleball. The board also spoke regarding a complaint from a Morningside 

resident regarding the pickleball court noise.  

 



Motion was made by Councilmember Allison at 8:19 pm and seconded by Councilmember 

Lucarelli to adjourn the workshop. All in favor, Motion Carried 

 
 

____________________________ 

Tammy Stein, Town Clerk 

 


